2016 EEHOA Annual Meeting 

April 10, 2016

Jim Groff

Steve Ulrick

Rufus Forrest

Larry Wolfe

Our guest is the new horse barn owner, Kimberly Miller.  Kimberly spoke for several minutes about the barn, plans, etc.  Answered several questions.  Moved here from Hawaii.  Husband is McConnell AFB commander.

Two clip boards being passed around for volunteers.

Meeting started at 6:15 pm

42 proxies and 24 signed-in, so we have reached quorum.  66 total.

New neighborhood move-ins mentioned. 9 new move-in this past year.

There are currently 10 vacant lots available in Equestrian Estates.

Emails and letters sent out to notify everyone about meeting - confirmed.

No unapproved minutes from 2015 annual meeting.

Reports from board:
Rufus - financial summaries have been handed out.  Rufus asked for questions - none. Discussed anticipated expenses for 2016, similar to 2015 plan except $18,500 in reserve instead of $20,000.  Special projects are expected to include a new pool cover.

New lot sales have helped our budget.  There are still a couple of outstanding home owner’s dues, and we are working to get those resolved with the home owner’s in question.
Motion to accept 2015 Financials and 2016 Budget by Larry Strotkamp and second by Larry Wolfe.  All present in favor and motion carried.  Budget approved.

Jim Groff President report.

Appreciation for board members and volunteers.

Two dumpsters rented to help clean up neighborhood in 2015.

Larry Wolfe keeps beyond busy taking care of all the landscaping, fences, etc.

New homeowners welcoming committee thanked as well.

Board has been involved with the city regarding the opening of the new SE High School regarding anticipated traffic issues - 1800 people per day.

Five HOAs met with the city initially.  Asked a lot of questions and surprised the city representatives.  Met again and they had suggestions for speed limits in some locations, but for the most part they still wanted to just look at it.  The third meeting included more details about turn lanes, larger four way stop signs at Pawnee and Greenwich, etc.  

Community meeting held at Summit Church on Kellogg.  About 40-50 people attended the meeting.  They have determined how to bring in buses and where to pave more roads.  Pawnee south to 31st for example.  There is a lot of stuff still in the air, but an effort is being made to try to pro-actively resolve some issues prior to them starting with the opening of the new school.  Speed limit reductions also recommended.  Hope to have another community meeting late Spring/early Summer.

Let the board know if you have any ideas and we can pass them along or answer questions that you may have.

Current traffic pattern does not justify stop lights.  The idea of a standard speed limit between Greenwich and the county line on Harry and Pawnee was not expected by the city representatives.

180+ high schoolers already have permits for parking at the high school.

Who is going to pay the specials on the road expansion?  Where do the kids live who will be going to the new high school?  Oliver & 21st on southeast is approximate area.

Wichita police officer was unable to attend.  However, criminal activity in our area is down with exception of mail being stolen from mailboxes.  Cars parked outside haven't been broken into as badly, but still happens.  Do not leave any valuables within sight or the car will be broken into.  If you see anything unusual call 911 immediately.  Use your home security alarm if you have one.  Leave outside porch lights on to help reduce criminal activity.

Committee chair reports.

New floor in clubhouse.  Cleaned up mold around entrance as well.

Larry Wolfe report.  Also hard to hear.  Please let us know if you see brown areas or overly wet areas so that we can repair.

Dandelion and weed and feed discussion with Kimberly would be helpful.  Maybe can have our landscapers quote a price to clean up street area and ask Kim if she would like to pay to have it done.

Tree removal and minimum required trees per lot (4) discussed.

Not a lot of architectural committee involvement this year, aside from the new homes being built.

Any further committee needs?  No.

Election of 2016 board of directors.  Added new volunteer – Donny Farris.
Motion to accept the volunteers to the Board of Directors position for 2016 by George Kolb and second by Connie Marcotte.  All present were in favor and motion carried.

Brown Mercedes issue?  Some cars going thru at 50-60 mph.

Sierra Hills traffic traveling thru has been a major issue for speed limit violations.  We have requested more signage with no luck.  Tried to close the road between the two neighborhoods with no luck so far.  Concern that cars may try to avoid the intersection of Pawnee and 127th by going thru Equestrian Estates and Sierra Hills.  Speed bumps are expensive and would create issues with our vehicles.  Snow plows would destroy the speed bumps, if they ever actually went thru our neighborhood.  Also a thought about making Equestrian Estates a gated community, but then the roads and everything become our financial responsibility to maintain.

Comments made regarding the previous statements that we could close the common road between Equestrian Estates and Sierra Hills once Sierra Hills had two entrances, but now that they have two we are still unable to close the common street.

Can we request a traffic count of our area before the new school opens so that we can better measure the impact of the new school traffic once it opens?

Comment about having our own patrol in the neighborhood.....

25 mph speed limit signs installed near pool, but no one slows down to 25.

We have contacted and met with Sierra Hills HOA regarding this issue.  They have been asked to slow down, but not a significant change after doing that.

We will continue to look into traffic issues in our neighborhood.

Comments about kids from Sierra Hills coming into our neighborhood.
Homeowner's feeding geese has been mentioned.  Creating an issue with people's yards and pets.  It is not a good idea for health issues, as well.  

Comments about walking dogs off-leash was discussed as well.  Against the law and against HOA policies.

Meeting adjourned at 7:25.

Immediately after meeting, re-elected board and new member Donny Farris appointed officers as follows:

3 board voting officers:

Jim Groff – President

Rufus Forrest – Treasurer

Steve Ulrick – Secretary

Non-voting officers:

Donny Farris – Vice-President  (Appointed to vote if one of three above become incapacitated)

